CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 25th July, 2012, commencing at 7pm.
Attendees : N.Oram, B.Attwood, P.Tustain, J.Hunt, D.Vaux, M.Neave, I.Swales, A.Clayton, T.Holmes, B.Overington, G.Cook, T.Onions, I.Hamilton.
Apologies    P.Daly, B.Hill.
Matters Arising from the minutes. 
New PC and software purchased for the League Registration Secretary as per agreement at the last meeting. 
Proposal put together by N.Oram and agreed with I.Hamilton in regards to League email business guidelines. These have previously been circulated to all committee members. This was the agreed by all in attendance as the way forward. 
Relationship between CBC and the League in regards to pitch hire. It was agreed at this meeting that clubs using CBC pitches would now work directly with the council concerning their pitch hire. This would include payment directly to the CBC and any problems; clubs would speak directly with the Council. League fixtures secretary would still allocate fixtures on particular assigned Council pitches. Clubs would also be responsible for calling the Council in relationship to possible postponements and changing rooms not being opened, etc. 
Pitch charges have risen from £34.50 to £35.37 per match. (£41.40 to £42.45 if VAT is payable)

Agreement to move forward on new fines process - Alan Clayton has agreed to send out the necessary letter to clubs notifying them of a fine and their options to either accept, reject or request further information.
Village Real player having played whilst banned by the GFA. Grant Poulson was actually banned by the GFA when he played in the match on 31th March 2012. Alan Clayton to write to Village Real with fine details. 
Yearbook is in progress of being printed and is still on schedule to be ready to distribute at the Club meeting on August 8th. 

Footballs have all been ordered and will hopefully be here to distribute at the Club meeting on August 8th. 

League Secretary.

Mainly very busy with preparations for next season:
Team lists have been sent out and all changes made to date, one last check will be made prior to the Club meeting on August 8th and then the list will be distributed again. 

All required stationary has been ordered, but we need to agree on clubs sending information such as results/team sheets, etc back to the League. 

Yearbooks underway as above, each club will receive 1 book per team. Team lists and Referees lists will be available online. 
Costs for the Yearbook has gone up as artwork and indeed pictures have been designed in a different way. However this is still a vast reduction from last season and indeed we have £100 from 2 of the adverts we are running for the embroidery company and Uhlsport. 
Lots of pictures coming in of team shirts that are going on the website. 
Affiliation numbers coming in as the deadline is fast approaching. 

I sent out a GFA update with the February minutes where I stated it was mandatory for season 2012-13 for clubs to have Mandatory Personal Accident cover. The basic package is £30. This does not have to taken out with the FA’s preferred supplier. (Bluefin) As long as clubs have proof they have a policy, then that is fine with the GFA. The GFA should have sent this information with the Affiliation details for next season. 

I had helped the GFA out last season when someone pulled out mid-way through who was running the GFA Assessors scheme. I did this to help and indeed to ensure some of the Cheltenham League officials were still assessed and in line for promotion. My efforts resulted in both Simon Shaw and Oliver Spender getting promoted to Level 4. The GFA Referees Committee wanted me to continue next year, but when that same committee charged the League with failing to provide all the Referees marks last season even though Pete had agreed with the GFA RDO that what he had provided was fine, I stood down. Biting the hand that feeds you springs to mind. 

Trophy Cabinet for the Victory Club continues to be investigated. Nick has identified some ready made units that would have to be put together that may be suitable. I have also continued to seek out carpenters for quotations, so we need to decide on the best value for money and move this forward during the season. 

Use of 3G pitch has been discussed with clubs who are likely to want to use one in the event of adverse weather. They have to nominate this in advance. Once the clubs have informed the league, they are obligated to play on the 3G pitch when adverse weather results in their normal grass pitch being un-playable. (This is of course dependent on the pitch being available. 
Correspondence
Informed by one of our new clubs that they had a Referee officiating in one of their friendlies who is banned from officiating on our League games. This Referee took a dislike to some of them and produced a fair amount of disciplinary action. The report from them is that he has lied on his reports to the GFA. They just wanted to inform us as they had a personal hearing on the 30th July. Clubs to be reminded not to use this referee in any circumstances. 
During discussions with CBC on pitch hire, they raised the issue of Hatherley Rangers and FC Lakeside sub-letting the pitch at KGV from St. Marks. They informed us that the pitch is not a facility for St. Marks to sub-let out and the 2 clubs should be paying CBC direct for this. Only the changing pavilion is under the lease of St. Marks. I took an action to email both clubs, which I did, but we left it up to CBC to talk to the clubs and St. Marks as we did not feel it was our remit to do so or get involved further. 

Email from Hesters Way United saying they will be staying at KGV, even though they previously asked to move to Agg Gardners as they thought it would keep some of their troublesome supporters away if they did move. 
I sent an email back to Les to say they have been moved to Agg Gardners as requested and all fixtures have already been done, so they will be playing at Agg Gardners. No response received from them. 
  
GFA
David Neale provided some good assistance with CBC in regards to pitch hire and VAT implications. This is to be discussed at this meeting. 

As well as the same colour undershorts being in the laws of the game, for next season any tape or over-socks has to be the same colour as the socks otherwise a player is liable to be fined. League Secretary to notify clubs of this at the club meeting. 
Rule Offences
Village Real – Player playing whilst banned. Alan Clayton to send out proforma to club. 
Northway – Suspended under rule 2L. 
Treasurers Report
Matt still waiting for some club account forms to be sent in. 
Invoices have been sent out to clubs and need to be returned by the 24th of August. 
Referees
Pete Daly is working so sends his apologies. He is still awaiting return of some Referees paperwork and may have some early season shortage, but he will continue working on this. He will also work the new Referees form and ensure all of our Referees send these back in to him. He also requests that Phil sends him Referees marks at regular intervals so he does not fall foul of the GFA again. Action on Pete and Phil to work together to ensure marks are handled between them. 
New League Rules for next season
Nothing to report. 

Fixtures
All clubs have had their fixtures, the majority have responded by the due date acknowledging. Some clubs have picked up fines for not acknowledging. 

John has had some requests for early season postponement of games which were discussed at this meeting. 
John will be in touch with clubs with the decisions made at this meeting. 
Results

Ben Hill sends his apologies for missing the meeting. Ben to discuss with Pete Daly regarding referee appointments and the situation if an officially appointed referee does not turn up and a club referee is used. 
Nick Oram and Ben have spent a great deal of time and effort investigating and updating the SMS process. They have also updated the SMS register. SMS to be sent out by Ben on the 28th July. Clubs can then nominate more people. 

All of the SMS procedure will be covered in the Year Book and will be covered extensively at the Club Meeting.
Registrations
Phil Tustain reported that 6 clubs have already sent in some registration forms.

Previous clubs played for only has to be filled in to cover the season just ended. 

Clubs have to have 11 players registered per team by the 14th August. 
Club Meeting – August 8th
Items to be covered include:

Registration/Transfers.

SMS method for sending in results.

3G Pitches.

Cheltenham Borough Council taking over with direct pitch hires to our clubs that use them. 

Results Cards.

Referee Cards.

Email to our 3 clubs who still use Royal Mail to send in Results cards. These can be downloaded from the Web and emailed to Phil. 
Team-sheets can either be sent to Ben Hill by Royal Mail, or scanned in and emailed to Ben. 
Any Other Business
Finlay Rovers have withdrawn from the league citing lack of players. (Even though they played a friendly with Southside not long before they announced this and had 16 players!!!

They owe the league £95 which can be reduced by £30 if they return un-used the new Registration book previously issued at the AGM. 

League Secretary to contact Finlay Rovers Secretary with all of this information. 

The League Management Committee are not proposing to hold an EGM regarding this and unfortunately Division One will now be one Club short for the new season. 
NEXT MEETING – Club Meeting Wednesday 8th August 2012 at 7.15pm
